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Keani N.W. Rawlins-Fernandez, Chair 
Economic Development and Budget Committee 
Maui County Council 
200 South High Street 
Wailuku, HI 96793 

Dear Ms. Rawlins-Fernandez: 

SUBJECT: RELOCATING THE MOLOKAI POLICE STATION (EDB-42) 

Thank you for your letter dated September 3, 2019 requesting information 
to the following: 

1. A breakdown of all previous and current funding approved for the 
Molokai Police Station, including the cost of the preliminary 
Environmental Assessment. 

• $884 was paid to Valley Isle Appraisal Company in 2016 for an 
appraisal of 2115 Maunaloa Highway, Kaunakakai. This was one of 

the properties we were looking at for the new Molokai District 

Station. 

• $36,531 has been encumbered to fund a contract with Group 70 
International, Inc. to provide services for preliminary development 

planning for the proposed new Molokai District Station. 

• $3,640 has been paid to Allan T. Shisido dba Island Appraisals for 

the property located at 2130 Maunaloa Highway, Kaunakakai. 



2. A list of other County agencies interested in using the parcel. 

Currently, a list of other County agencies interested in using the parcel 

does not exist. However, there is a possibility that other County 

agencies could relocate to this parcel in the future. 

3. A plan for the existing police station and neighboring fire station 
after the Department of Police relocates. 

The proposed plan is to utilize it as a sub-station for the Police Bicycle 

Patrol Program, which is in line with the Molokai Community Plan to: 

No. 9.2.07: Encourage the implementation of a Police Bicycle Patrol 

Program on Molokai. 

Sincerely, 

Managing Director 


